Christ Episcopal Church Vestry Meeting

September 19, 2007, 5:00 pm

Next Meeting: October 17, 7:00 pm

Call to order
Judy Russell, Senior Warden
Opening Prayer
Fr John Crist, daily devotions BCP

Attendance
Brian Hoskins, Bev Madsen, Judy Russell, Al Kammerer, Ken Moss, Mary Grzywa., Fr John Crist, Heidi Henry, Dick Donnocker - treasurer; absent: Tom Peffley, 

Review of Minutes
Approved, Ken Moss, 2nd Brian Hoskins, passed.

Treasurer’s Report 
See treasurer report hand out. Accepted Ken Moss, Heidi Henry 2nd, passed


Motion: Senior Warden write a letter to the LCEM Board requesting a one month relief in payment due to a negative pledge income balance; Bev Madsen, Mary Grzywa 2nd, passed


Received an accounting form request from UTO regarding the $14,000 received for the handicap ramp. The forms have been completed and returned.

Pastoral Report
Request to use memorial funds to purchase a Revised Common Lectionary Lectern Book @ $72 and a Revised Common Lectionary Gospel Book @ $140. Motion: Ken Moss, 2nd Heidi Henry, passed.


There is a need to train individuals for lay ministry to visit shut ins


Lapsed member list needs to be addressed. Heidi Henry offered to visit and encourage the individuals/families to recommit to attending church activities.

COOL

The vestry was reminded that this is actually an LCEM mission. The card outreach with Artell Kobusch continues, as well as the frozen food delivery for shut ins and emergency meal needs.

Window-Wood Repair   Mary Grzywa has made an appointment for Al Kammerer and Judy Russell with Cathy Klienschniedt, Maries Heritage Studios, Morris for appraisal of repair. Report will be given at the October meeting.

Balance of monies for projects:  A means to recoup the balance of monies paid out from investments for the Ramp, the Organ restoration, and the Landscaping renovations. Suggestion: Ask the parish families to pay the equivalent of one months pledge into the building fund to replace the spent investment monies.

Rectory Plans

A log of when the rectory is checked should be kept. Joe Martin will be asked to check the rectory monthly and record any problems on the log. This needs to be reviewed by the vestry periodically with Joe verbally reporting immediately problems which need to be addressed.

Community Meals
Jan Martin and Dee Norris are leading the kitchen crew for the November meal. Judy Russell will be crew leader December. More leaders are needed.

Work Days

Friday (Oct 12) and Saturday (Oct 13) were selected.  An announcement will be inserted in the newsletter and the bulletins requesting help. The list of jobs include: sanding and painting sacristy door, railing; clean rectory; sand and painting office door; clean basement, kitchen, bell tower, garage; paint handicap railing. Special heat resistant paint for the sacristry door is needed; Heidi Henry will purchase in Seneca for work day use

Requests from

Tree, north side of church: one removed, limb lopped from 2nd tree @ $400
Custodian:

Motion: Ken Moss, Heidi Henry 2nd, passed



Foundation needs mortoring on south side of church – added to work day list



Roof on garage: Al Kammerer, Joe Martin, Dick Donnacker will assess the needs and report at October meeting



Cushions: Smell of mold and mildew. Vestry members removed all but three to the garbage after the September meeting



Pews: A local barber has offered a donation for two pews located in the vicarage basement. Motion: Bev Madsen, Heidi Henry 2nd, passed.

Closing Prayer

Fr John Crist

Adjournment

Comment: November meeting: third Wed is Thanksgiving Eve. Change date???????

